



**Tarbolton Community Council**  
Caroline Borland  
Secretary

E: [hello@tarboltoncc.co.uk](mailto:hello@tarboltoncc.co.uk)  
W: [www.tarboltoncc.co.uk](http://www.tarboltoncc.co.uk)  
T: +44 (0) 7951 288 652

## Minutes of Meeting for 6 November 2024

A meeting of Tarbolton Community Council was held at the Tarbolton Community Campus at 7pm on 6 November 2024

### Persons Present

Jean McColm	Treasurer	Tarbolton Community Council
Billy McColm	Planning & Licencing	Tarbolton Community Council
Caroline Borland	Member	Tarbolton Community Council
Mary Haughey	Member	Tarbolton Community Council
Lorraine McKenzie	Link Officer	South Ayrshire Council
Julie Dettbarn	Elected Member	South Ayrshire Council
Stephen Ferry	Elected Member	South Ayrshire Council
Maureen Stewart		Resident
Robin Dalrymple		Resident
Vicky Dalrymple		Resident
Betty Watters		Resident

### Apologies

Robbie Mann	Chairman	Tarbolton Community Council
Pauline Sykes	Member	Tarbolton Community Council
Matthew McColm	Communication & Events	Tarbolton Community Council
Janet Thornton	Member	Tarbolton Community Council

### Approval of Minutes

Minutes of Meeting from 2 October 2024 were approved by Caroline Borland and seconded by Mary Haughey

### Treasurers Report

Tarbolton Primary have requested a donation to fund their football strips. It was agreed that £100 be donated to them to assist with the costs. Lorraine McKenzie advised to check the Scheme of Establishment for guidance to how much we can donate. Lorraine McKenzie to look at whether any other funding sources could be looked at by the school to assist them.



## **Planning and Licencing Report**

There are 3 recent planning applications as noted below.

Alterations to 18 James Street, Tarbolton  
30 Mansefield Road, Tarbolton - erection of a shed  
Whiskeyhall Mossblown – Extension to dwelling house

## **Police Scotland Report**

No report has been received.

## **Communications Report**

Nothing to report.

## **Elected Members Report**

Julie Dettbarn met with Police Chief, and he is keen for the police to attend the community council meetings again. The levels of vandalism in the villages has increased and the police are looking to liaise with the community to prevent this and identify the culprits.

Lorraine McKenzie sits on the Community Safety Partnership panel and graffiti is on the next agenda. She will highlight the graffiti issues at this meeting.

War Memorial in Mossblown has been relocated and work is almost complete.

## **Light Up Tarbolton 2024**

Switch on event is on Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> November. A Christmas Fair is being organised prior to the lights being switched on. Tarbolton Parish Church will be providing drinks and snacks and local organisations and businesses can apply for a stall.

Lights are to be extended through the village along the bus route and another tree to be located at the grassy area beside the Masonic Lodge. We had planned to bring lights around the park however the lampposts are not high enough.

The Bowling Green are working with us this year and Mr & Mrs Claus will be meeting the children and handing out gifts.

We have approached Dunaskin Pipe Band to perform at the event.

## **Place Planning**

Money has been set aside for Tarbolton. Both Elected Members advised that we simply require to provide them with what we would like to spend the money on and they will take this forward. Any requests should be emailed to the 3 elected members and they will progress these requests. The two playgrounds require investment. The paved area at the junction of



Beechwood Road and Princes Street is badly damaged however it was felt that this should be repaired outwith the Place Planning Funding.

Discussion took place regarding the provision of parking spaces. A project should be undertaken to look at this.

Robbie Mann and individuals from the village carried out an assessment to look at improving the village for residents with disabilities and mobility issues. The result of this research will be highlighted in the future.

The flooding at Wilson Park is something that we think should be taken forward as part of the place plan. The Elected Members have suggested that we get photos when the flooding is particularly bad.

### **Any other Competent Business**

Vicky Dalrymple asked the process for letting out the community space. The Lets Section of South Ayrshire Council have information on the website and the process is explained on the website with relevant application forms.

The Elected Members have not had any information about the 20 mph however will chase this up and provide us with the date of any future meetings.

Jane Corrie has taken up the post of Head of Ayrshire Roads Alliance. Suggested to invite her a future meeting.

Suggestion was made that a leaflet be developed for distribution through the village to highlight all of the activities that take place.

### **Adjournment**

Billy McColm closed the meeting.

